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PHOTO: Hollis Bassinger in an old Ford outside the Corners Restaurant (photo from the Griff and Doretta Jones collection)

Memories of Doretta (Bassinger) Jones
Trapping and commercial fishing with nets were occupations in the Sandy Pond area in the 1940s-1960s and before. Shortley after Griff and Doretta Jones moved here in 1939, they supplemented their income by selling muskrat pelts and bullheads to buyers from the city. The Jones’ like many others also helped caring for their family, raising a few animals and a big “Victory Garden” as well as picking “wild edibles” like cowslips in the spring.

The first few winters in the 1940s at Sandy Pond after the Jones put in electricity, heat, a well and plumbing into their 1923 Alladin kit home and moved in were pretty lonely. Doretta said, “You could shoot a gun up and down the road and not hit anybody.”

Jones Marina was not the first business they ran at their home on County Route 15. They built a large garage with a work-pit (this was before hydraulic lifts) and had an automotive repair shop for a few years.

Sandy Pond had “indoor recreation also.” The Sniper family ran a roller skating rink across from the Hotel Comfort in the 1930s where kids and grown-ups alike enjoyed skating fun on a large, lovely hardwood floor. The skating rink ended when the roof collapsed one winter while the Snipers were in Florida. Later the rink became a beer garden and dance hall, Tot’s Pavillion and then Pete’s Pavillion which burned in the late 1960’s. The Hotel Comfort burned a few years later. Eventually the Bayview Hotel burned leaving the Wigwam, which had experienced three fires, the only vintage working hotel standing.

Sandy Pond Memories II book

The Sandy Pond Memories II book can be purchased at the Town Hall in Sandy Creek or at the Church Mouse off Route 3. The book is completely illustrated with postcards and pictures from the archives and many loaned to us from individuals. Some residents from the Pond shared their memories of living or vacationing on Sandy Pond. The cost is $25 and the proceeds will go towards the purchase and preservation of the Austen Hall panels. Donations are being accepted for these historic Austen Hall panels by contacting Sally Turo, any town board member, town supervisor, town clerk or the historians’ office.

Heritage Day

Mark your calendars for Saturday, August 26th ! 

10 AM as Mayor Manchester and Mayor Adner preside over the grand opening of the village offices at the Lacona Depot 

Noon to 4pm all events will move to the town hall 

Strawberry shortcake served by the ladies of the Eastern Star. 

The History Center will host an open house to showcase the history of the town and villages, which will include children’s games, crafts and a Family Tree workshop. I will have pedigree charts and will be available to help family researchers with their genealogy questions. 

Among the displays will be the photographs taken by Phyllis LeBeau at the 149th Oswego County Fair. 

The Nature Conservancy and Ontario Dune Coalition will be on hand with demonstrations and displays. Learn why the dunes formed off Lake Ontario, what dunes are and why they are important to the preservation of wetlands and other inland areas effected by high water, waves and currents.

The first “Abandoned Cemetery” book in a series of cemetery books will go on sale at this event. These books will be completely illustrated and will include history and maps of the cemeteries, photos of the gravestones and genealogy of the families buried there. These books are meant to honor our early ancestors and document their lives and achievements in Sandy Creek. 

History Center and appointments

The History Center is located at the Town Hall, the old Blount-Parker Recreation Building, downstairs in what was the bowling alley, 1992 Harwood Drive in Sandy Creek. I am available to researchers by appointment as well as every Friday from 9am to 4pm. Researchers needing appointments who cannot come Fridays during business hours can call my office for a night or weekend appointment. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. 

Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com
Charlene

